Dear members of iEARN family,

Members of iEARN in the Czech republic have been following the discussion going on about the conference 2004 and finally decided to withdraw their proposal for organizing 2004 conference in Ceske Budejovice completely.

The main reason for that is that we in no way want to hinder the organization of conference 2004 and it never was our aim. We all want the next year conference to be a success and believe that it will really be. However, we still feel justify in our decision not to be part of the team claiming high salaries for their work. This is, as we stress again, our main objection, and this matter was what we expected to be made clear and dealt with by EC and Assembly. In our opinion it wasn’t and so we are rather disappointed and frustrated.

Nevertheless, we would like to be constructive and solve problems better than cause them, but there are still a few important issues we would like to be discussed and EC and Assembly should express their opinion on them. 

First,  for 2004 conference, can EC and Assembly make sure the money isn’t used for personal profit of organizers and how can this be done?

Second, we suggest for future proposals approximate budgets to be prepared in more detailed way, so that there are no surprises later.

Third, can EC and Assembly discuss the ways similar situations can be avoided in future and state in what way and to what extend should be the organizers of conferences compensated for their work?

And last, do any instruments allowing EC and Assembly control or check on steering committee dealing with distribution of money paid by participants of the conference?

We hope solving these issues will contribute the future success of iEARN and its conferences.

Best regards

pp members of iEARN Czech Republic

Tamara Kohutova

Coordinator

